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Wow! What an exciting week we've had at Bottesford Junior School! 
Our pupils have been incredibly busy and engaged in a variety of wonderful activities. Year 6 enjoyed their 
residential visit to Robinwood, which was filled with adventure and memorable experiences. Class 3L had their 
first forest school day, and the highlight was definitely roasting marshmallows - a delightful outdoor learning 
experience that I know our pupils will treasure. 
In our computing lessons, Year 4 have been demonstrating their technological skills by designing control loops, 
showing impressive problem-solving and digital creativity. Meanwhile, Year 5 have embarked on an exciting 
writing journey, crafting persuasive letters. I'm particularly intrigued, as they hint that these letters might be 
addressed to me - I can't wait to read what they're hoping to persuade me about! 
 
Harvest Celebrations 
We're looking forward to our upcoming Harvest service, which will be led by Reverend Kate. We warmly invite 
you to join us for this special occasion - please see parent pay for tickets. We're also collecting Harvest 
donations, and we would be grateful for any contributions you can make to support our local community. 
Thank you for your continued support and partnership in our pupils' education. 
 

PE Kit Survey – Parent Feedback & Next Steps 
Thank you also to everyone who completed our PE kit questionnaire. We are very pleased to share that 98% of 
parents were in favour of children wearing their PE kit to school on PE days. Many parents highlighted the 
benefits of smoother mornings, saving time and helping children be ready for learning. Some parents also 
mentioned that this change would help to prevent the loss of uniform. While most parents were strongly 
supportive, a small number raised valid concerns, such as managing different PE days for siblings or children 
forgetting their kit. 
To reassure families, PE days will remain consistent throughout the year, with the only change being Year 4 
moving back to Tuesday and Wednesday after Christmas once specialist coaching sessions have finished. Spare 
PE clothing will also be kept in school to avoid disruption if a child forgets. With such strong support, we are 
delighted to confirm that children will be able to come to school in their PE kit on PE days from the start of 
Autumn 2, week commencing Monday 3rd November. We will also share reminders of the expected PE kit and 
details of planned activities shortly. 
 
Harvest Assembly 
Like previous years, our Harvest assembly will led by Rev. Kate from St Peters Church, on Wednesday 15th 
October.  Parents/Guardians are welcome to join our assembly, however seats are limited. We have a 
maximum capacity of 130 seats so we kindly request that you book no more than 1-2 seats per family. Once 
the 130 seats have been booked, ParentPay will not allow further bookings  (first come first served basis).  
Please check Arbor or ask your child if you do not know their team. 
We are now gladly accepting dried/tinned food donations for this special event. Your generous contributions 
will not only enrich our assembly but also support those in need within our wider community. 

  



 
Water bottles 
Can we please remind parents/carers to provide their child with a water bottle for school.   

 

Weather changes 
Now that the weather has changed a little, can we please ask that all children bring a coat to school every day.  
Can we also ask that children have a spare pair of socks in their school bags in case of rain. 
 
Pre-loved Uniform: 
We hope to have our pre-loved uniform shop up and running on Arbor as soon as possible.  We will send a 
message out once this site is ‘live’. 
 
Community Parking: 
We have been asked to politely remind drivers who use the Village Hall Car Park to park considerately.  
Unfortunately cars have been parked in places that are not designated, which is causing an issue for other 
drivers and a potential hazard for children.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
After School Clubs: 
Monday: Y3/4 Cheerleading – 3.25-4.15 

Monday: Y5/6 Golf 3.25-4.15 

Tuesday: Y6 Cookery 3.25-4.30 

Tuesday:  Y3/4 Multi Skills 3.25-4.15 

Wednesday:  Y4 Art 3.25-4.15 

Wednesday: Y5/6 Hockey 3.25-4.15 

 
Mobile phones/devices:  

We understand that in some cases, it may be necessary for your child to bring a mobile phone to school, for 

example, if they are travelling to and from school independently. However, we have noticed an increasing 

number of pupils bringing their phones to school unnecessarily, without a valid reason. As such, we would 

like to remind all parents and carers that mobile phones should only be brought to school if they are 

absolutely necessary. Pupils who do not have a valid reason to bring a phone to school should leave them at 

home. If your child does need to bring a mobile phone to school, it must be switched off at the school gates 

on Manor Road.  

Unfortunately, we have seen an increase in pupils using their mobiles on the school premises on their way 

in/out of school – this breaches the signed mobile phone agreement.  Can we please ask you to remind the 

children that they must have their phone turned off whilst on the school site.  

By working together, we can ensure that our school remains a safe and focused learning environment, free 

from the distractions and potential issues that can arise from the use of mobile phones.  

  

PE  

Can we please remind parents/carers that pupils need their PE kits in school all week (including warm 

clothing suitable for outdoor PE).  We request that they are brought into school on a Monday, and taken 

home on Friday.  Can we also remind everyone that during PE, long hair must be tied back, and ear piercings 

covered with a plaster (provided from home) if the pupil is not able to remove them themselves.   

               

 Attendance:   

All children of primary school age are expected to achieve the government’s national expectation for primary 

schools, which is 96% attendance. The list below shows the approximate attendance figures:   

1 day off in a 6 week period = 96.5% attendance   



2 days off in a 6 week period = 93% attendance   

3 days off in a 6 week period = 90% attendance   

4 days off in a 6 week period = 86.5% attendance   

10 days off in a school year = 85% attendance  

  

We are committed to providing a high-quality education for all of our children. In order for a child to reach 

their full potential, it is essential that their attendance is of a very high level. For this reason, holidays in term 

time are classed as unauthorised. A leave of absence form must be filled in, and returned to the office for all 

term-time leave. Please be aware that the Education Inclusion Service may issue a Penalty Notice or 

prosecution to multiple responsible adults with whom the child resides, regardless of circumstances. The 

Department for Education have updated the guidance related to school attendance which came into effect 

on 19th August 2024:  

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65f1b048133c22b8eecd38f7/Working_together_to_imp 

rove_school_attendance__applies_from_19_August_2024_.pdf  

  

Community News (All posters below):  

North Lincolnshire Council – Creative writing competition 

Scunthorpe Theatres – The Big North Lincolnshire Talent Show 

North Lincolnshire Council – Walk to school scheme 

North Lincolnshire Council – EA Sports parent info leaflet 

Vaccination UK – Parent Webinar (Flu) 

Waters Edge – Mini Mallards 

North Lincs Council – Dealing with traumatic and challenging events 

 

Parent/Carer data  

Please remember to keep us updated with any changes that may be needed for your child’s file.  You can 

make changes to your (and your childs) information via your Arbor account.  Alternatively, you can inform 

the school office admin.bottesfordjuniors@northlincs.gov.uk  

Childcare:  
 Here are the details for the wraparound providers that serve our local schools.  

 After Bell Club - 07505675454  

 Little Imps - 01724 761316  

 Emma Cobb - 07812 567 594  

 Natalie Watson - 07738 015 976  

 

  

 Jenny Burt  

Acting Headteacher  
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